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Dear Child Survivors,
Thank you so much 
for supporting the 
first forum in our 
Child Survivor series 
Children Surviving 
Hurt.
On the coldest 

winter day in 25 years child survivors and 
their family and friends streamed into the 
auditorium at the Jewish Holocaust Centre 
and filled the room to capacity.
Our panelists, Dr Paul Valent, Richard 
Rozen OAM, Bernadette Gore and Floris 
Kalman, stood before the microphone and 
shared their thoughts, personal experience 
and feelings 70 years on. The audience 
responded telling us all of their experience, 
adding comments and personal details as 
they confirmed how similar in many ways 
their life’s journey had evolved.

We are preparing  the next forum in this 
important series Children Remembering 
Hurt scheduled to take place March 2016, 
we hope you will once again come together 
to share and contribute for all our benefit.
There is a DVD of the Forum available from 
Philip Maisel at the JHC. If you would like to 
order a copy, please contact Phillip on 9528 
1985.
We are advised by the World Federation 
of Jewish Child Survivors that it is not too 
late to register for the CSH Conference 
in Houston, 9-11 October, 2015. To 
register online, go to the website www.
holocaustchild.org.       .
On behalf of the Child Survivors Group we 
wish you all a Shanah Tova! May the New 
Year bring peace, good health and happiness 
to you and yours.

Viv Parry, Chairperson, CSH
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Introduction

Claims Conference Update
Jewishcare confirm there has not been a final cut-off date 
advised as yet for submitting your application for the one-off 
Child Survivor Compensation. 
For those still thinking about filling in the application form, 
Jewishcare ask that you contact them for assistance and 
they are ready to help you. Please phone 8517 5999 and ask 
for the ‘Child Survivor Compensation’ support team.  
Jewishcare also confirms “Officially some child survivors 
worldwide have received their payment but they are not 
aware of any Jewishcare clients being paid at this time. “

Jewish Children in the Drancy internment camp, 
France 1942. Photo: Memorial de la Shoah



VOLUME 3 No. 4, SEPTEMBER 2015                                                                                                                              CONNECTIONS

2

Child Survivors Forum: Children Surviving Hurt

CSH Chairperson Viv Parry. Head of the JHC Testimonies Department filming the 
forum.

Panelist Dr Paul Valent and Julie Valent. Panelists Floris Kalman, Bernadette Gore, Richard Rozen 
OAM and Dr Paul Valent.

Members of the audience and the Forum.

 
All photos taken by CSH official photographer Margarita Riaikkenen



VOLUME 3 No. 4, SEPTEMBER 2015                                                                                                                              CONNECTIONS

3



VOLUME 3 No. 4, SEPTEMBER 2015                                                                                                                              CONNECTIONS

4

“Why did my father save 
a stranger at the risk of his 
life and the entire village?  
My father was a devout 
Muslim. He believed that 
to save one life is to enter 
paradise.” 
Alia Sheqer

The Jewish Holocaust Centre in partnership with the  
Albanian Australian Islamic Society & B’nai B’rith Courage to Care (Vic) presents

The Jewish Holocaust Centre presents

31 August – 1 November 2015

A travelling exhibition from the 
Shanghai Jewish Refugees Museum

Patrons:
Anita and Danny Selzer  

Elton & Fineberg Family

Ron & Sarah Tatarka & family 
together with Scott Winton 

Insurance Brokers

The incredible Holocaust story 
about 20,000 Jewish refugees 
fleeing Nazi-occupied Europe 
who made a home and life for 

themselves in Shanghai.

Proudly supported by  
Glen Eira City Council

Supporter:
Eva Light

Friends:

Chinese Museum, Melbourne

www.jhc.org.au



Lessons I have learned
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After the last meeting of CHS group at the Holocaust 
Museum, and then reading Paul Valent’s thought 
provoking book “In Two Minds”, my mind returned to the 
question that I started asking many years ago: “What was 
the purpose of me going through such harsh experiences, 
being one step from death yet rescued, and becoming one 
of only six rescued children from the Kaunas Ghetto?”
For all these years, by meditating on this question and 
searching for answers, I found out that experience by 
itself is a great human treasure. Through experience we 
can learn and receive understanding. We can understand 
what we should do to make the world a better place for the 
children of the future. And we can pass our understanding 
on to our children and grandchildren. 
So what lessons have I learned from my Holocaust 
experience? I learned a lesson of gratitude to the people 
who participated in my rescue and liberation. Without them 
there was no chance of me surviving. I am grateful to the 
men of the ghetto who carried me from one hiding place 
to another in a sack. And to my grandmother who went to 
meet death for the sake of not compromising my safety. 
I am grateful to my courageous and inventive mother who 
secured my survival throughout three German “actions”, 
hid me in the ghetto and led me out of the ghetto through 
the barbed wire fence, to entrust me to a Lithuanian couple 
who agreed to hide me in their house.

And of course, I am endlessly grateful to my rescuers 
Maria and Kazimeras Baksha who fulfilled their mission of 
saving a Jewish child risking their own lives, with all love 
and courage possible. They didn’t care that I was not a 
Lithuanian and not a Catholic. For them I was just a child 
who should live!
I suppose there was a mixture of Jewish and non-Jewish 
rescuers in the history of any child-survivor. It would be 
impossible to survive without their help. Recognized or 
not, all of them in reality are the Righteous among the 
Nations, an example for all of us. From them, we can learn 
a priceless lesson of putting the life and well-being of a 
child above all the considerations of states, nations and 
religions. And above our own fears and insecurities.
I am also not impervious to the impact of the life in ghetto 
and in hiding. I suffer from anxiety and become easily 
stressed out, and have to work with these aspects of my 
life and my health. And my family is also affected by this. 
Nevertheless, I am not an orphaned child anymore, I am 
an adult. As an adult, I am responsible for the children of 
today and of tomorrow. 
I feel responsible for my own grandchildren – what 
kind of people they will grow up. I feel responsible for 
the children who are around and especially in the so-
called underprivileged families. These children will make 
tomorrow’s Australia together with my grandchildren. And 
I am particularly concerned about the children in detention. 
As an Australian citizen, I feel responsible for that what 
is done to these innocent beings in my name: they are 
imprisoned without guilt like I was in the ghetto, in a 
situation that inevitably leaves them with anxiety and all 
the other consequences similar to those from which we 
are suffering right now.
The third lesson I learned is that everything has its 
continuation. Like us before them, the children of today will 
become adults of tomorrow. Their mindsets will very much 
depend on their childhood impressions. So, by neglecting 
or even worse oppressing them today, we are showing 
them one model of behaviour. By loving and helping them 
unconditionally, we are promoting a completely different 
pattern. And we are sending a message to the future of 
our children and grandchildren, wherever they will live.

Roza Riaikkenen

Roza’s mother, Sara Lamdanskaja, her rescuer Maria 
Bakshene, Margarita and Roza, in the year 1969, in 
Palanga, Lithuania. Palanga is a Lithuanian resort town by 
the Baltic sea.
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Monday 31 August - Sunday 1 November
Exhibition 

Jewish Refugees in Shanghai
Smorgon Auditorium

Enquiries: 9528 1985 or admin@jhc.org.au 

Thursday 17 September, 11.15am
JHC Social Club

Guest Speaker: Walter Rapoport
A History of Interfaith Dialogue

Enquiries: 9528 1985 or admin@jhc.org.au

Sunday 20 September, 1.00pm
JHC Film Club

‘Shanghai Ghetto’ (2002): 95 mins
Entry: $10

Online bookings: http://www.trybooking.com/155826
Enquiries: 9528 1985 or admin@jhc.org.au

Sunday 11 October, 4pm-5:30pm
‘Photos and Memories with Horst Eisfelder’

Horst Eisfelder, as a young boy in Shanghai, having fled 
Germany with his parents, chronicled his time in Shanghai

by photographing day-to-day life in the ghetto. 
Enquiries: 9528 1985 or admin@jhc.org.au

Sunday 25 October 7pm-8:30pm
‘Jewish refugees in Shanghai:

reflections on seventy years after liberation’ 
Guest Speaker: Andrew Jakubowicz

Professor of Sociology, University of Technology (Sydney) 
Producer of interactive website on the Jews of Shanghai 

‘The Menorah of Fang Bang Lu’.
His family arrived in Australia from Shanghai in 1946, 

having escaped from Poland in 1939. 

Sunday 13 September
Erev Rosh Hashanah
MUSEUM CLOSED

Monday 14 & Tuesday 15 September
Rosh Hashanah

MUSEUM CLOSED

Tuesday 22 September
Erev Yom Kippur

MUSEUM CLOSED FROM 1.00PM

Wednesday 23 September
Yom Kippur

MUSEUM CLOSED

Sunday 27 September
Erev Sukkot

MUSEUM CLOSED

Monday 28 & Tuesday 29 September
Sukkot

MUSEUM CLOSED

Sunday 4 October
Erev Shmini Atzeret
MUSEUM CLOSED

Monday 5 October
Shmini Atzeret / Erev Simchat Torah

MUSEUM CLOSED

Tuesday 6 October
Simchat Torah

MUSEUM CLOSED

JHC Calendar of Events

Wishing you and all your family
a L’Shana Tova


